
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2:00pm, January 27, 2025; Red River Room; Recommend DO PASS SB2225 
 
Chairman Wanzek and Committee Members: 
 
My name is Daniel Stenberg. I am the director of McKenzie County Economic Development and 
executive director of our Job Development Authority board. Our board is made up of business 
and government leaders from throughout McKenzie County. I also serve as the chair of the 
Vision West ND Housing Committee. Vision West ND is a collaborative team of representatives 
from western North Dakota counties, cities, economic development organizations, universities, 
businesses and business organizations, associations, state organizations, and others who are 
interested in sustainability for western North Dakota. Both at the county and regional level 
housing development remains one the prominent pinch points for workforce and community 
development.  
 
At the McKenzie County JDA level, we have participated in four different housing programs to 
incentivize housing development since 2019. It is not something we have wanted to do, but 
because the private market has not adequately responded, we felt we needed to intervene. The 
next page shows that about 30% of the housing permits that were pulled are attributable to one of 
those four programs we have been a part of. So, we do understand the need for government to 
intervene in spurring housing growth, and we applaud the direction of this bill.  
 
We applaud the way this is written in that it emphasizes local control of the program. Our 
communities do have different needs, so it is crucial that funds awarded in a way that enables 
communities of various sizes to participate. 
 
We would ask that you consider broadening the parameters beyond just infrastructure 
development, because if the incentive is just tied to getting infrastructure in the ground, a house 
itself might not necessarily get built. McKenzie County JDA’s Shovel Ready Lot Program was 
released in the midst of COVID and while we got over 100 lots shovel ready, not all of them 
have houses on them yet.  
 
Further, it seems the requirement “that matching funds must be derived equally from funds 
provided by a political subdivision, funds provided from local developers, and private funds 
from within the community applying for grant funding” seems overly rigid and it isn’t 
immediately apparent as to what value that formula achieves.  
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


